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LONGWOOD UNIVERSITY 
BOARD OF VISITORS 

May 17, 2019 
Minutes 

 
 
 

Call to Order 
 
The Longwood University Board of Visitors met on Friday, May 17, 2019 in the Stallard 
Boardroom. The meeting was called to order at 4 p.m. by Rector Marianne Radcliff. 
 
Members present: 
 
Mr. Michael Evans 
Mr. Steven Gould 
Mr. Eric Hansen 
Mrs. Marianne M. Radcliff 
Ms. Pia Trigiani 
Mrs. Ricshawn Adkins Roane 
Mrs. Nadine Marsh-Carter 
Mrs. Polly Raible 
Mr. Larry Palmer 
Mr. David Hallock 
Ms Eileen Anderson 
 
Also present: 
 
President W. Taylor Reveley IV 
Ms. Louise Waller, Vice President for Administration and Finance 
Mr. Justin Pope, Chief of Staff 
 
University Update 
 
President Reveley provided an update on plans for Graduation weekend events. 
 
Approval of Tuition and Fees for 2018-2019 
 
President Reveley commended Louise Waller, her division and those across university leadership 
who worked tirelessly to make possible a proposed tuition freeze and return to banded tuition for 
the coming year. The rector and several other Board members expressed their appreciation for 
Longwood’s commitment to affordability, for the work that went into this year’s tuition and fee 
proposal, and for the clear communications regarding the proposed changes. The Rector and 
other members also underscored their belief that Longwood’s return to its historical practice, and 
the practice at virtually all Virginia peer institutions, of charging tuition by the semester will 
result in both a stronger academic community and lower student debt for Longwood graduates. 
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The Rector asked for a motion to approve the tuition and fee proposal as presented to the Board 
(Appendix 1). Mr. Evans so moved, Ms. Roane seconded, and the motion was unanimously 
approved. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned for Board members to attend the  
Graduate Commencement Ceremony. 
 


